
 
 

NEWS RELEASE 
(UPDATE) 

 
 
Date:  December 21, 2007 
 
Subject: Robbery/Homicide 
 
Case #: 2007-20654 
 
The Boca Raton Police Services Department is currently investigating the robbery/homicide of 
Nancy Bochicchio and Joey Bochicchio-Hauser, who were found in the parking lot of Town 
Center Mall, 6000 West Glades Road.  The victims were discovered shortly after midnight on 
Thursday, 12/13/2007 by mall security, inside their black 2007 Chrysler Aspen.  This case may 
be related to a previous incident that also occurred at the Town Center Mall in August 2007.   
 
On Friday, 12/14/2007 a reward poster was released with a sketch and description provided by 
the first victim, and a reward offered by the City of Boca Raton in the amount of $350,000. 
 
On Tuesday, 12/18/2007, a statement was released with the names and photograph/sketch of 
David Goodman and “Charles”, both of whom were wanted for questioning.  Charles was 
believed to have had access to Nancy Bochicchio’s cellular telephone at some point after the 
homicide.  Later that evening, Goodman was located by Boca Raton detectives at a Burger King 
in Miami and was questioned by detectives.  Goodman was later arrested by Miami Police 
Department on a Broward County warrant. 
 
Late Wednesday night, 12/19/2007, “Charles”, who has been identified as Charles Jackson, 50 
years old, was located in Miami.  During an interview with detectives, Jackson stated he found 
Nancy Bochicchio’s cell phone in the area of 1500 NE 1st Ave., Miami. 
 
Videos of Nancy and Joey Bochiccio entering and exiting Mall Entrance #4 (between Sears 
and Neiman Marcus) during the afternoon of Wednesday, December 12, 2007 are being 
released.  Anyone who may have seen anything or has information in relation to these 
videos is asked to call (561) 338-1352. 
 
The Bochiccio case is scheduled to be featured on Fox’s America’s Most Wanted program 
on Saturday, December 22, 2007. 
 
In addition to the dozens of Department members working this case, officers are continuing to 
provide enhanced police patrols at the Town Center Mall as well as other public areas throughout 
the City.  We ask that the public be vigilant and conscious of their surroundings while shopping 
and report any suspicious activity to police immediately. 
 
Note: Chief Alexander will be available to speak to members of the press starting at 4:30 P.M.  
The videos and sample images of the victim’s vehicle are either attached electronically or 
available at the Police Department. 


